St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
April 7, 2005


Minutes



PZS-2005-24 Requested by Angelo Iafrate Construction Company for revocation of the following undeveloped street right-of-ways within proposed Terre Haute Subdivision in St. Rose: Berwyn Avenue, Elto Street, and Parsons Avenue, located in a portion of Section 39, T12S-R9E, Fairview Plantation, St. Charles Parish, LA. Zoning District R-1A. Council District 5.

Don Delhomme, 370 Belleaire Drive, New Orleans, LA.  Mr. Delhomme stated that this tract of land was bought as a smaller portion of a large tract that ended up being James Business Park.  The property is on River Road and it was originally was 23 acres and purchased in 1971, in the late ‘80’s the company was approached to buy an adjacent 7 acres of property which was zoned R-1A. Since 1970 it has been a storage yard for construction materials.  The present owner went to the parish and ask what could be done to make the property be more productive.  He stated that the 23 acres were initially light industrial zone, the 7 acres were residential.  He stated that they came before the Commission and the Council and had it rezoned to R-1A.  He stated that configuration of the project was to make the new streets wider by revoking the paper right of ways.  

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
Stanford Caillouet, New Sarpy, LA, isn’t this in the path of the Airport expansion.  If you let this subdivision get built, couldn’t this be a problem if a plane crashed.

Mr. Bordner stated that in the Preliminary Plat approval, it was mentioned about the airport being in this path, and the new property owners should be notified of that situation.

The public hearing closed.

Mr. Romano stated that the department has no objection to the revocation, as long as it follows with a revised Preliminary Plat for consideration by the Planning and Zoning Commission. Mr. Romano asked that the revocation of Parsons Avenue does not revoke the Department of Public Works capability to access the ditch from River Road to the railroad.  Mr. Romano recommended that a stipulation be placed in approval of the revocation that states something to effect that a right of passage from River Road to the railroad track be preserved.  Mr. Romano pointed out that the right of way would be temporary because there would be no need for it once the subdivision is built, because you will have a public street and you will have access, but in the time being we don’t want to remove Parson’s Avenue as a right of way and Public Works not being able to service the ditch.

Motion that if approved, that the parish would retain the 20 ft.  right of passage from the River Road to the railroad track, that’s currently listed on the drawing be preserved and that the last 2 statements in the Planning and Zoning Director’s letter that states the Department has no objection to the revocation as long as it follows with the revised preliminary plat for consideration by the Planning and Zoning Commission and that the act of revocation also requires Parish Council approval by Mr. Bordner, second by Mr. Hull.

YEAS:
Wolfe, Hull, Charles, Derveloy, Bordner, Richoux, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
None

The amendment approved.

YEAS:
Wolfe, Hull, Charles, Derveloy, Bordner, Richoux, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
None

Revocation approved with amendment.

